
Page 1 of 1 

 

Town of Stratton 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

February 22, 2021 
 

Present: Selectmen: Al Dupell – Chair, Chris Liller, Greg Marcucci and Kevin Robinson, Treasurer - 

Alyson Peterson and Kent Young – Clerk. 
 

Al Dupell called the meeting to order at 7:30pm at the Stratton Town Office.  Orders were reviewed and 

signed. 
 

Modifications to the Agenda: No modifications were made. 
 

Personnel Policy:  The Treasurer was present to discuss minor adjustments to the revision that was sent 

out for review at the last meeting.  Her recommendation was that, in accordance with the adoption of the 

new personnel policy, FY21 Personal Time and Personal-Sick Time Amounts will be handled as follows: 

Any amounts rolled over from FY20 will be transferred to the Personal Time Bank.  Any remaining 

Personal-Sick Time hours in excess of the prior year rollover will be transferred into Personal Time for 

each employee.  Employees will be allowed to roll over up to 96 hours of Personal Time into the Personal 

Time Bank at the end of FY21.  It should be noted that NEMRC Payroll software does not allow us to 

change the way leave type is labeled, so the Personal Time Bank will appear as Sick Leave in the 

NEMRC Payroll module.”  The discussion continued.  Following the review of the document with the 

changes submitted by the Treasurer, Kevin Robinson moved to approve and adopt the Personnel Policy.  

Greg Marcucci seconded.  All concurred and all signed the original document. 

 

Road Crew Issues:  Paving Grant: The Road Foreman stated that he is working on an application for 

paving, because it had been recommended by the State to do so this year.  Structures:  Chris Liller stated 

that he had noticed discrepancies in the State Bridge Report.  He will contact VTrans about the problems. 
 

Minutes: Greg Marcucci moved to approve the Selectmen’s Minutes of February 8, 2021.  Kevin 

Robinson seconded.  All concurred and the minutes were approved. 
 

Adjourn: Chris Liller motioned to adjourn at 8:00p.m..  Kevin Robinson seconded.  All were in favor and 

the meeting adjourned. 
 

Minutes by:  

David Kent Young 


